Treasurer’s Report for the November 2018 Meeting

This Treasurer’s report is posted on our Detroit Links website along with our Chapter’s Detail Report, Program Budget Report, and Operation Budget Report.  Also on the website is the Metro Detroit STEAMM Detail Report.  

Update on PayPal:  National has approved the use of PayPal for making deposits to the Operation account.

· Paypal may only be used for payments to our Operation Budget.  So, for meals, Dues, Friendship Events, etc.  We cannot use PayPal for payments to our Program account.  So not for tickets to our fundraisers or assessment payments to the Program Budget.
·  The account must be a business account.  $30 a month.
· The transaction fee of about 3%, cannot be passed on to the member.  This would be a Chapter Expense along with the $30 monthly fee.
· Our total Operation income last year was $46,804.21.  3% of that would be $1,404.13.
· PayPal can be set up with a majority approval of the Chapter. 

Dues are $575.   ($290 Chapter dues and $285 National dues) Please make your check payable to: Detroit Chapter of The Links, Inc.  Please pay your dues to our Financial Secretary, Link Iris Taylor, by the March meeting to avoid a late fee.

[bookmark: _GoBack]I also need to share the information on the Building Fund of $600.   We’ve been given the information that the Building Fund is due three years after you become a member of Links.  Actually, the Building Fund must be paid before I can enter dues in the system, so for our eight Link Sisters who joined us May 2016, please pay the Building Fund by March 13, 2019.  For our three Link Sisters who joined us May 2018, your Building Fund is due by the March meeting 2021.   You may pay the Building Fund on line by logging into the National Website.  You may also check your balance on the National Website.  Please ask me if you have any questions.

I will present our Chapter’s proposed 2019-2020 Budgets at our November meeting.  These budgets go from May 1, 2019 to April 30, 2020.  I will have printed copies for everyone at the meeting.   You may also go on the Detroit Links website and look under annual reports for the proposed budgets.


Carol Garibaldi
Treasurer, Detroit Chapter
